
 
 

May 7, 2024 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

I am requesting funding for the Church St: Connecting Communities and People Project in fiscal 

year 2025. The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Des Plaines, located at 

1401 Redeker Rd, Des Plaines, IL 60016. The funding would be used to facilitate safe pedestrian 

walkways and improve drainage along the new sidewalk, regrading the areas. The project is an 

appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it would help with the initiative to improve 

infrastructure throughout the country and local communities, providing pedestrians and cyclists a 

safe passage through unincorporated Maine Township and improve visibility of the 

aforementioned to drivers on the nearby roads. 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 

chapter 53 of title 49 of the United States Code.  

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 

Sincerely,  

Mike Quigley 

Member of Congress 
  

 


